Year 3 Introductory Meeting

Dear Parents,

Welcome back and welcome to year 3. I hope you will find the following information useful. It is a brief outline of the areas we will be studying this year and the procedures that your child will be following as they are different in the juniors.  I have attached an overview of the subjects and topics covered in year 3.
Some children will also be part of an English or Maths booster group. These groups are organised so that children will receive the support in the areas which they need most. I will let you know if your child is receiving any extra support.
Homework
Homework is sent home each week for English and Maths and the children will have spellings and their reading to complete. Occasionally homework for Science and R.E. will be given out either to prepare at the beginning of a topic or towards the end of a topic to consolidate it. When this happens the children will have clear instructions of when it needs to be returned. They may also receive some project work or finding out homework for the other subjects.
Monday – weekly spellings which should be learnt ready for the test on Friday. Spelling books are to be brought in on a Friday prior to the test and will be given back to the children on Monday for them to copy down their spellings. We encourage them to LOOK, REMEMBER, COVER, WRITE, CHECK.  The children will continue to gain certificates and prizes for learning their spellings well.
Wednesday – Maths – Your child will be given a squared maths book in which they should complete all homework set. I will make children aware of any homework they can do on the sheet. The homework will be linked to the work they are covering in class. This must be returned by Friday morning, again signed and dated by you with any additional comments you wish to make. There will also be homework set on MyMaths.
Friday – English – Your child will be given a lined exercise book in which to complete homework. The homework will be linked to work they are covering in English. This must be returned by Monday morning, again signed and dated and any comments added. Occasionally we may set a ‘talking or planning homework’ which will help children to gain ideas for their work the next week. 
Please make sure that homework is completed in the books unless your child is otherwise informed. Homework should not be handed in on pieces of paper. If they lose their book, they are expected to provide another to complete work.
Reading is a really important part of the curriculum.  Your child has already received a reading book and record book and these must be in school everyday. The way your child will be listened to is slightly different in year 3. They will be listened to during guided reading sessions or accelerated reading sessions after lunch each day. The reading book that they read with you is separate and will not be read to a teacher or a teaching assistant in school. However we will check it’s a suitable book for their ability. Please sign and comment on your child’s reading noting down the pages read and any other points you wish to add. 
Thank you for your support
Mrs H Griffiths and Mrs K Connolly
